
MINUTES 

TUCSON METRO SOCCER LEAGUE BOARD MEETING 

January 11, 2017 

 
Call to Order at 6:50 p.m. 

 

Present: Pete Wendler, , Vasilis Andriopoulos (V), Belayneh Tafesse (B), Adam Roth,   

  Diego Morales, Kaukaha Watanabe (K), and Brad Herbert. 

 

Absent: Eddie Suh, Carl Piccarreta, Alex Coomer, Steve Swain, Eddie Betterton, and   

  Jack O’Brien, 

 

Guests:   
 

I. DECEMBER MINUTES  

 

 Minutes were approved as written. 

  

 

II. TREASURER’S REPORT  

 

 Report provided by Pete Wendler.  As of December 31 the league has a balance of $74,108.09 in its 

 combined accounts.  This does not include a sponsorship check from Chapman automotive Group and 

 $1,000 to $2,000 in undeposited cash and checks.  

 

 With a year-end balance in excess of $50,000, the league may have to file taxes differently.  Pete to 

 investigate. 

 

III. OLD BUSINESS 

 

A. Fields 

We have received field assignments through February.  Field assignments for the remainder of the 

season should be received by the next meeting. 

 

Current projections, barring weather cancelations, indicate that the Premiere Division will play 18 

regular season matches.  All other Divisions will play between 16 and 18 matches. 

 

B. Division Balance 

A Division 1 team, Magma Central has dropped out of the league, balancing the number of D1 teams 

so the new team being discussed will not be added. 

 

C. Chapman Sponsorship 

Pete picked up the sponsorship check from Chapman Automotive Group.  This money goes, primarily 

toward team uniforms and branded league and tournament awards.  

 

D. Field Setup 

Steve reported earlier that the CoT is looking into filling in the overly-wide trenches that act as lines at 

the Udall fields.  He asked about the possibility of painting lines at that park but because of the winter 

conditions (no winter grass) there is too much dirt to make paint effective.    
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IV. NEW BUSINESS 

 

A. Website Advertising 

All advertisements for companies who have not paid the 2017 yearly fee will be removed from the 

website until payment is received.   

   

  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.   

 

The next meeting of the Tucson Metro Soccer League Board of Directors will be on February 08, 2017 

at 6:30 p.m. at The Shop, 3050 N. Campbell.  
 

 RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED this 11th day of January, 2017. 

 

       By: /s____________________                                     

       Brad Herbert 

   

 League website:       www.tmslsoccer.com 

 Team/Player Registration website:  www.tmslsoccer.com/registration   
 

 

http://www.tmslsoccer.com/
http://www.tmslsoccer.com/registration

